[image: image1.png]GATEWAYTO &
L@
LA PROVING\




[image: image2.jpg]


[image: image3.jpg]GATEWAYTO &
L@
LA PROVING\




[image: image4.jpg]


[image: image5.png]


[image: image6.png]


[image: image7.png]


[image: image8.png]“SPIRIT OF SLOCAN”

PARADE OF GARAGE
SALES

Register before April 20" at Mountain Valley
Station to have your addressflocation put on the
Buyer's Map of Slocan. The cost is $5.00- all
donations and proceeds go toward future
community projects and events.

Just looking? Come and pick up your Buyer's
Map Saturday moming to find all the garage
sales in town!!

saturday, April 22nd

9:00 am -
2:00 pm

Treasures- Old & New

Tools, Books,
Furniture, Crafts &
More!

NEED MORE INFO?)
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ARE YOU IN NEED OF MEDICAL EQUIPMENT?


There is a volunteer group in Slocan that have a small 


variety of equipment for loan. If you are in need of a 


4-wheel electric scooter, wheel chair, crutches or walker


for medical reasons, contact the Village Office


at 250-355-2277. If there is something you require not on


the list, please call with the details of your needs!





During the spring and summer months, residents may want to erect fences and build on their properties. Please be sure to check where your lot lines are. The building inspector is at the Office every Thursday from 11am – 12pm if you wish to make an appointment. Alternatively, the CAO is available to answer any questions during regular business hours.








�





Utility & Tax Payments can be made at any time of year and will be applied to your account as a credit/prepayment. 


You can come into the Village Office and make payments with a debit card or cheque or if you bank with a credit union/BMO, payments can be made online!








THE CORPORATION OF THE VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


Box 50, 503 Slocan Street


Slocan, B.C.  V0G 2C0


Ph: 250-355-2277      Fax: 250-355-2666


info@villageofslocan.ca


APRIL 2017 





OFFICE HOURS:


Monday to Thursday from 


9:00am to 4:00pm 


(Closed from 12 noon to 


1:00pm for lunch)


Closed on Fridays.
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2017 Council Meeting Schedule


April 10		May 8			June 12		


July 10			August 14		September 11


October 12 (Tues)	November 13		December 11





�
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LEGION EVENTS





                                               Sunday Music jams:  3:00-7:00


Member Jackpot drawn weekly. Names drawn at the jams must be present to win. If you are a member you are automatically in the draw. If you would like to become a member you can join at the Legion or call Carol @ 355-2672. Member fees are $45.
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We would like to welcome


Desiree Profili to the Slocan Valley as our new community paramedicine representative.


Bringing care to your home!





For more info email: CP.Winlaw@bcehs.ca





RAIN BARREL INITIATIVE





Please call the office to reserve your rain barrel while supplies last!


We are pleased to become proactive with water conservation and local food production. 250-355-2277 � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@villageofslocan.ca" �info@villageofslocan.ca�











The RDCK is encouraging its residents to sign up for a free and easy emergency notification system. Given the number of slides and flood events impacting the region, we want to ensure we can notify our public quickly in case of an emergency. For more info, visit:


http://www.rdck.ca/EN/meta/news-archives/2017-news-archive/sign-up-for-emergency-notification-system.html
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SPRINGER CREEK �RV PARK & CAMPGROUND





     OPENING DATE: Thursday, May 18th, 2017


     CLOSING DATE: Tuesday, October 10, 2017





For reservations or information:


May – Oct: 250-355-2266 | springr@telus.net �Nov – Apr: 250-355-2277 | info@villageofslocan.ca








Boating season is on its way!


Just a reminder to users that moorage is not permitted on the waterfront. Please be courteous of other boats being launched or pulled out of the water. The Village has the authority to tow boats that are non-compliant. 
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Slocan Community Library Society Annual General Meeting


April 27, 2017 at 7:00PM 





We will be seeking 4 new board members at this year’s AGM in April. Nomination packages will be available to all members and can be picked up at the Library from March 30th to April 13th.


All nominees must be current library members for a minimum of 30 days prior to the close of nominations on Thursday 


April 20th, 2017




















Big congratulations to Pat Ashton for being honoured with the 


Medal of Good Citizenship!  The initial ceremony was held March 


21st in Creston, and the Village hosted a re-presentation of the Medal at Council’s regular meeting on April 10th. At the presentation, MLA Katrine Conroy honoured Pat for the incredible mark he has made in Slocan during the past 12 years he and his wife Peggy have been residents. Involvement in the community includes assistance with creation of the community gym at the Wellness Centre, relocation and landscaping of the Cenotaph, and clean up and repairs to the Village highway sign. Pat is the President of the Slocan Legion Branch #276. He officiates at the Remembrance Day Service and the Poppy Service at the school, and has been instrumental in the repairs and renovations to the Legion Community Hall. He has volunteered on the Spirit of Slocan Committee and Kick-Ass Committee; plays a large role at Christmas events, helps organize the Halloween Hoot fireworks, and he and Peggy organize a Family Fun Skate every Boxing Day at the tennis court. Pat also served on the Economic Development Commission for four years. Premier Christy Clark states: “From creating family events to preserving Slocan’s historical sites, to creating more economical development, Pat goes the extra mile for Slocan and the people who call it home.”  On behalf of the people of Slocan and area, thank you Pat, and keep up the good work!
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A special meeting of Council was held Monday, April 3rd to deliberate funding allocations for the 2017 CBT Community Initiatives CIP/AAP Grant Funding Program. Residents who are interested in obtaining the list of successful applicants, can email � HYPERLINK "mailto:admin@villageofslocan.ca" �admin@villageofslocan.ca�.


MLA Katrine Conroy was at the meeting to re-present Slocan resident, Pat Ashton, with the Medal of Good Citizenship. Carol Barclay, on behalf of the Slocan Legion, nominated Pat for this prestigious award.


Colin McClure, CFO, presented the 2017-2021 proposed Draft Budget. The presentation included details on budget quick-facts, financial process, overview, taxation cycle, and operating details. 


Michael Hoher of the Columbia Basin Broadband Corporation, presented a request to Council regarding their application to the Connect to Innovate Program and fibre internet. Heather Clowston and Devin Lindsay of the Kootenay Open Network Alliance, also presented a request to Council regarding their application to the Connect to Innovate Program and fibre internet. Council resolved to send a letter of support, in principle, to the CIP Program, stating their supportive position on bringing fibre broadband internet to the Slocan Valley.


A rezone application was received, for the rezone of Lots 11-13 of Block 26 from Commercial to Residential. Council tabled the decision and will review again at the next meeting.


Mayor Lunn and Council members will participate in the 2017 May Days in New Denver on May 22nd. The Village will offer to bring the old fire truck if in good working order.


A request was received from Stephan Martineau of SIFCO, for Council to support an application to the Community Wildfire Protection Plan and CWPP Update Program. The project is in partnership with the RDCK, for the creation of a Community Wildfire Protection Plan. This will enable future grant funding opportunities for wildfire mitigation. Council agreed to provide $1,250 from the RDCK Community Development Fund, as Slocan’s contribution to the project, if approved.


The Village will provide a $400 sponsorship to the 2017 Zone 6 Seniors Games from the RDCK Grant Fund.


Council approved the proposal from Kim Ratly Clark, to be the Village’s 2nd mobile vendor in the Village. Kim plans to vend at the campground and beach during the permitted summer months.











Unacceptable Items:�
�
Vehicles�
�
Hazardous waste - paint, fuel, �used oil, flammables, poisons, �thinners, pesticides and �fertilizers, etc.


Oil tanks


Tires


Propane tanks


Vehicle batteries


Electronic Recyclable Materials�
�
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Residential Spring Cleanup 2017


Monday, April 24 – Thursday, April 27


*MAXIMUM: TWO PILES OF ONE CUBIC METER EACH*


Put your items in the same location you would normally put your garbage can.

















VILLAGE OF SLOCAN


MEETING NOTES: April 10, 2017








, 2016





  RDCK Transfer Station


Just a reminder: The Slocan Transfer Station is open every Tuesday and Saturday from 10am to 4pm, excluding holidays. For more information, please call the RDCK at (250) 352-6665.














W.E. GRAHAM COMMUNITY SCHOOL GARAGE SALE





Saturday, April 22nd, 2017


9am – 2pm





Donations will be accepted Friday, April 21st between 12pm and 3pm at the school side gym door.
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FIRE SAFETY


The Southeast Fire Centre is asking members of the public to exercise caution while conducting outdoor burning this spring. Anyone wishing to light an open fire must follow all burning regulations and take the following precautions:


Ensure that enough people, water and tools are on hand to control the fire and prevent it from escaping.


Do not burn during windy conditions. Weather conditions can change quickly and the wind may carry embers to other combustible material and start new fires.


Create a fireguard at least one metre around the planned fire site by clearing away twigs, grass, leaves and other combustible material.


Anyone planning to conduct a large burn should consider conducting smaller burns around the perimeter of the main fire site beforehand to create a fuel break and help prevent the fire from spreading beyond its intended size. Each of these fires should be kept small and must be completely extinguished before starting a new fire.


Never leave a fire unattended.


Make sure that the fire is completely extinguished and the ashes are cold to the touch before leaving the area for any length of time.


Anyone planning to do any large scale burning or conduct a grass burn larger than 0.2 hectares, must obtain a burn registration number (free of charge) ahead of time by calling 1-888-797-1717.


  To report a wildfire, unattended campfire, or open burn violation, call 1-800-663-5555.

















FREE VEHICLE REMOVAL





The week of April 24th, 2017, the Village will once again be offering FREE vehicle removal.  If you are interested in participating, please contact the Village Office to register.  We will require the make, model, color and license plate # of your vehicle (unlicensed vehicles will also be accepted).  Please remember to move your vehicle onto the Village Boulevard on your scheduled day of pick-up.  This program was initiated in response to Village beautification and in preparation for summer.


250-355-2277





THERE IS NO COST TO VILLAGE RESIDENTS FOR THIS SERVICE.








Please don’t wait until the last day to put your items out!








Acceptable Items:�
�
Furniture - sofas, beds, chairs, etc.�
�
Domestic household items


Garden Trimmings (must be �bundled neatly)


Branches separated to run �through chipper (Less than 10cm in 


diameter)


There is a $20.00 charge for �picking up items containing �Freon (ex: fridges, freezers) 


There is a $10.00 charge for picking


Up White Goods (stoves, hot water �tanks, washers, dryers)�
�









